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                 STOKE CANON PARISH COUNCIL
A Parish Council  Meeting of Stoke Canon Parish Council was held in The Bridge on Thursday 4th July 2019 at 7.15pm.
Prior to the meeting Robin Falle and his team provided an update on the planning for the Stoke Cottage site. There has been a delay whilst waiting for Historic England to respond and a further delay awaiting a response from the EDDC Conservation Officer who has had the report for some eight weeks now. If a positive response is achieved it will go to Planning.

Agenda.

Those present were Derek Boustred (Chair), Kate Scott-Clark, Angela Richards, Nigel Barrowcliffe, Ray Bloxham, Sarah Randall-Johnson  and Neville Bennett (Clerk) plus one member of the public.
1. Apologies for Absence.
 Fabian King. Sarah Poole.
2. Minutes of previous meetings (circulated).
These were approved as a correct record.
3. Matters Arising.    

i)  Wicksteed. Repair of play park equipment. 
The Wicksteed engineer will carry out the repairs on July 10th.
ii) Improving the footpath to Brampford Speke.

Nigel will contact Mr May the owner of the strip of path to be repaired to gain his consent.
.iii) Renovation of play park.
Council received a letter from Mr and Mrs Evans outlining their recent actions. However concern was still expressed about the state of the ground – particularly the amount of stones evident. It was decided to acquire an independent expert assessment 
iv) Proposed improvements to the footpath to Rewe.
Highways will be carrying out the necessary work on July 11th and 12th.
4. Reports
i)  Report from EDDC Councillor. Not present but the Clerk read out an email from Fabian King outlining his intentions.

.ii) Report from DCC Councillor.  Ray Bloxham referred to the Devon CC Task Group on Traffic Speed of which he was a member, in particular to pages 9 and 10 where the recommendations are set out. This report will now go to Cabinet.

He also reported on rural broadband, a further report on which will be available once the situation regarding Gigaclear is clear.

Sara Randall-Johnson provided an up to date report on the improvements needed in the fire service about which there is a current consultation.

iii) Highways. Derek Boustred.  Derek has reminded highways about the flooding outside the church and about a camera survey which was promised some time ago. The Community Payback Team have been in the village recently clearing the streets of unwanted vegetation.
iv) Play Park. Angela Richards. The grass cutting has improved since the first cut.

 v) Footpaths. Nigel Barrowcliffe. Nigel is to contact Mr May about improvements to the path to Brampford Speke (see 3ii).
vi) Planning.  Sarah Poole. Not present.
5. Matters Requiring Discussion.
i)  Devon CC report on Traffic Speed. See 4(ii)
ii) Correspondence from CPRE was handed to the chairman.
iii) Proposal to create a windflower area along the Rewe-SC footpath. There was agreement in principle but more information is needed. Nigel to follow up.
iv) Contact details on defibrillator. There are no contact details on the defibrillator so it was agreed to affix notices giving the addresses of Derek and Kate.

6. Financial Matters.
i)  Payments out.

North Devon Council. Clerks salary . £407.72

Stoke Canon PCC. Hire of hall.  £18.00

EDF. Night landing site electricity bill.  £20.48

S.N.Bennett. Repayment for on line purchase of defibrillator pads. £74.88.

Visionict. Website maintenance.  £150.00

Community First Insurance.  £349.77.

Hooper Services.  Grass/verge cutting.  £364.80.

Hooper Services.  Grass cutting.  £78.00.

C.Burrows. Grass cutting Rewe-Stoke Canon path.  £335.00.

ii) Payments In:
VAT refund. £4531.42

iii) Bank balance @ 01.07.19 - £14837.65
7. Planning Matters. 
None
8. Any Other Business.
None
9. Questions from the public.

None
10. Date of Next Meeting.

Thursday 12th September 2019 .

